
 

TO: District 12-S Clubs and Members 

From: Chris Phillips, Constitution & By-Laws Chairperson 

Re: White Cane Funds 

 

For many years the clubs of District of 12-S have had fundraisers to benefit several auxiliary organization 
such as Tennessee School for the Blind, the Middle Tennessee Lions Sight Service and many more very 
deserving entities through our White Cane fundraising efforts. One of the organizations that has 
benefited from these donations is the Ed Lindsey Industries for the Blind (ELIB) in Nashville, Tennessee. 
This organization, as most of you know, benefits many individuals with sight impairments by providing 
jobs to those individuals. However, for some reason, ELIB is not one of the official organizations under 
District 12-S’s list to receive funds from White Cane even though all District Governors for several years 
have allotted some funds to go to ELIB. 

For this reason, I submit to District 12-S by a vote at the District Convention in February, 2013 to add Ed 
Lindsey Industries for the Blind in Nashville, Tennessee to the list of organizations that are benefited 
through the District’s White Cane projects.  

 

Submitted by the District Constitution and By-Laws Committee in accordance with District 12-S 
Constitution and By-Laws Committee. 

 

Chris Phillips, Chairman 


